
SPSO decision report

Case: 201805986, The City of Edinburgh Council

Sector: local government

Subject: policy / administration

Decision: not upheld, no recommendations

Summary
Mr C is a tenant of the council and following an inspection from his housing officer, he was advised that he had

too many cats in his property and was instructed to reduce the number to three. Mr C complained that the council

failed to provide a valid reason for why he should reduce the number of pets he has. He noted that his tenancy

agreement did not specify a number.

The council said that they had received reports about the condition of Mr C's property from their repairs

tradesmen and a neighbour. The housing officer had also carried out an inspection. The council explained that

while the tenancy agreement does not specify the number of pets a tenant should have, it is at their discretion as

a landlord, and their decision is based on reasonableness and a consideration of the size of the property.

We found that the council had adequate evidence to support their decision that Mr C should reduce the number of

his pets in the form of reports from their repairs tradesmen, housing officers and a neighbour. We also noted that

the council sought legal advice regarding their interpretation of the tenancy agreement and that this was good

practice. We did not uphold the complaint.
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